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WHERE QUILTS ARE LAUNCHED

        NOVEMBER   2018   SCHEDULE 

 4 -   DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME 

 6 -   Tuesday AM Group – 9a (G) 

 6 -   Tuesday PM Group – 6p (B) 

 7 -   Workshop – “ Boutique Tissue Box - 9a (G) 

 7 -   Sit N Sew – 9a (B) 

11 -   VETERAN’S DAY 

13 -   Tuesday AM Group – 9a (G) 

13 -   Tuesday PM Group – 6p (B) 

14 -   Board Meeting – 9:30a (B) 

14 -   Sit N Sew – 9a (B) 

15 -   WINTER GARDEN Bus Trip – Great Outdoors 

20 -   Tuesday AM Group – 9a (G) 

20 -   Tuesday PM Group – 6p (B) 

21 -   Business Meeting – 9:30 a (B) 

22 -   THANKSGIVING DAY 

27 -   Tuesday AM Group – 9a (G) 

27 -   Tuesday PM Group – 6p (B) 

   SYMBOLS: (B) First Baptist Church 

             (G) St. Gabriel’s Church 

 

  

 

NOVEMBER

R 

DECEMBER 

2018 OFFICERS 

President Laura Grimsley    321-501-0679  1ST VP     Sharon Hollenback       321-631-0102 

   mmemorys8@gmail.com  

Treasurer Connie Duff     321-360-9720 Secretary   Helen(Cindy)Gooden    321-604-5553 

   connieduff88@gmail.com    cgoodenskc8@gmail.com 
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Secretary Helen(Cindy)Gooden 321-604-5553 

    cgoodenskc8@gmail.com 

 

DECEMBER   2018    SCHEDULE 

1+2-  CRACKER CHRISTMAS 

  2 -  HANUKKAH 

  4 -  Tuesday AM Group – 9a (G) 

  4 -  Tuesday PM Group – 6p (B) 

  5 -  CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON – 11:30a (G) 

 11 -  Tuesday AM Group Christmas Party 

 11 -  Tuesday PM Group Christmas Party 

 18 -  Tuesday AM Group – 9a (G) 

 18 -  Tuesday PM Group – 6p (B) 

 21 -  FIRST DAY OF WINTER 

 24 -  CHRISTMAS EVE 

 25 -  CHRISTMAS DAY 

 31 -  NEW YEARS EVE 

    SYMBOLS: (B) First Baptist Church 

              (G) St. Gabriel’s Church 
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Greeting Quilters !!!   AWESOME, FANTASTIC, and INSPIRING !!!  I can not think of a word to describe my view 
when I stood by that podium.  It was a beautiful sea of color, and Rev. Wilson’s praise was well-deserved.  What 
works this Guild accomplishes.  When covers were made for baby car seat carriers, materials were brought in and 
the Wednesday morning “sit and sew” group cut and sewed, then took them home to finish.  The Tuesday morning 
group at St. Gabriel’s were volunteered to make adult bibs; so for two(2) Tuesday mornings, they have been busy 
making bibs from the Guild’s stash.  I’m sorry to say I wasn’t able to help the second Tuesday, (I didn’t want to 
share my germs). 

I have singled out these two groups in this newsletter because they step up when they are needed, Always!!  But, 
I want to recognize our Guild members that contribute without showing up for either of these meetings.  I’m 
constantly getting items that someone has made and is donating to the Guild.  Some are single items and some 
send in large tote bags.  It is ALL very much appreciated. 

Let me finish this message with:  this GUILD is AWESOME, FANTASTIC, GREAT and INSPIRING !!!!!  Laura 

 

 

  NOVEMBER – BIRTHDAYS 

 
    1 Mary Ann Sheppard   6 Diana Thompson 

    2 June Barker   18 Ericka Stout 

    5 Jean Guise    19 Nita Eggers  

       

     DECEMBER – BIRTHDAYS 

 
    1 Cecilia Reid   24 Laura Grimsley 

       14 Julia Boggs    29 Jeanette Kidd 

       16 Sharon Hollenback  29 Nancy Smith 

       23 Nancy Evans   30  Jan Seager 

 

        

http://adams-stage5tas.wikispaces.com/Stage+5+Textiles
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


******************************************************* 

   Space Coast Quilters Guild, Inc. General Meeting, October 17, 2018 

 

The “Blessing of the Quilts” (over 200 quilts) was conducted after 9:00 a.m. by Reverend Wilson of the 
First Baptist Church of Titusville in the Chapel area with many of our SCQG ladies in attendance.  Rev. 
Wilson spoke of the great contribution we make to the community and the gift of love in each and every 
quilt made.   
 
The General Meeting was called to order by President Grimsley at 9:35 a.m.  Meeting was recorded.  
Members and guest recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Motion to approve minutes from September 
meeting was made by Joan Major, seconded by Judy Wetherbee and approved by all present. 
 
Treasurer:  Connie Duff provided Profit and Loss/Balance Sheet information as of September 30, 2018.    
 
President’s Notes:  
 
Condolences were presented to:  Andie Claudius for the loss of her Mother-In-Law.  Linda Smith for the 
loss of her “Aunt Marie” as she was a favorite of the Tuesday Night group and joined us for dinner for 
many years; Eileen Guntner for healing due to her recent chemotherapy; Ilene Kidd for her recent hip 
replacement; and continued healing for Nancy Smith’s recovery. 
 
Tuesday morning group will be making additional adult bibs for “Cracker Christmas” by utilizing the fabric 
stored at St. Gabriel’s.  Anyone wishing to help them out can bring their machines or hands Tuesday 
mornings at St. Gabriel’s @ 9:00 a.m.   
 
Communications:  A ”Thank You” note was received from Hospice of St. Francis for donation quilts. 
 
Old Business:  No Old Business. 
 
New Business:  Karen Sue Lynch proposed that we look at a Bus Trip to Trenton, FL  for 2019 and a 
Bus Trip to Paducah, KY for 2020.  Everyone needs to think about it. 
 
Membership:  Nita Eggers announced 30 members and 4 guests were in attendance. 
 
Birthdays:  President Grimsley announced  our one-and-only birthday for October:  Dawn Edens.  
Dawn indicated the pattern she loved the most was the 9 patch. 
 
Refreshments:  With Andie being under the weather, second-in-command and her team for October 
provided the refreshments for the meeting.  The sweets were in abundance. 
 
Fat Quarters:  Won by Joyce Tesdall, Connie Duff, and Janet Romer.   
 
Baskets:  No Basket drawings for October. 
 
Block of the Month (BOM):  20 blocks were handed in for October and the blocks handed out for 
November.  
 
Raffle Quilts:  Quilt hand appliqued by Cora Postlethwait will be drawn at Christmas luncheon.   Free 
Military Quilt - two tickets per person with initials of person you want the quilt to go to.  Person must be 
living and have been military.  Drawing will be at Cracker Christmas 



 
Class:  Linda Smith will teach “Tissue Box” Class at 9 a.m. November 7 at St. Gabriel’s.  Church.  
Supply List will be in your November newsletter. 
 
Cracker Christmas:  Doris Andera asked for more ornaments for the Christmas Luncheon for the Tree 
and donations for “Door Prizes”.  The ROTC will be helping us set-up and take-down for Cracker 
Christmas.  Set-up is on November 30 (Friday) @ 12:00 noon and take-down is @ 4:00 pm on December 
2 (Sunday). 
 
Show and Tell Presenters were: Doris Andera, Karen Sue Lynch, Katie Martin, Karen Martin, Janet 
Romer, Rose Palek and Nancy Rader. 
 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:05 a.m.           Minutes submitted by Janice (Jan) Brock 
 
 
Program:   Judy Hansen from Quilt Shop of Deland presented an excellent show of her patterns and 
materials.  She’s an absolute WONDER… 
 

 

 
 

    

 

 

 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------- 

Also, a reminder that for you to access the private part of our website where the roster 

will be available, you need to contact Jessica Gaudi, our Webmaster, as we do not hand 

this information out to the public.  Jessica’s e-mail is:  

PECANS – PECANS – PECANS !!! -  Cecilia will have pecans at the November 21 Business 

Meeting.  They are $10.50 per lb.  If you need to pre-order; call Cecilia at 321-795-5120. 

 

Bring your sewing, quilting, related items you no longer need/want for the Donation Table 

each monthly meeting for members of the guild who may have a need/want.  Sharing is a 

wonderful thing.   A $$$$ Donation is always appreciated……  

Block of the Month:  NOVEMBER handed out at the OCTOBER 

General Business Meeting. 

 

Fat Quarters:  NOVEMBER is BLACK. 

 

REFRESHMENTS for the NOVEMBER Business meeting will be 

provided by Jan Brock, Juanita Couch, Joan Fachetti, and Janet 

Romer. 

mailto:jessicasanimals@aol.com


CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON – Wednesday – December 5th:  Sign Up at the November Business 

Meeting or call Doris at 407-716-9600.  We will be having the Dessert contest again, so 

get your baking hats on.  Also, per Doris, we need more Christmas tree ornaments for 

the gift bags for the Christmas luncheon.  Quilted hand-made ornaments would be great. 

 

DONATION QUILTS:  Doris wishes to THANK YOU ALL who helped with the Donation Quilts, 

and we will be giving them to the various organizations at the November meeting. 

 -------------------------------------------------------------- 

HELPING HANDS 

       
  Laura Grimsley   Long Arm Quilting  321-501-0679 

Candi Madison    Long Arm Quilting  321-265-1999 

Rose Palek     Binding        321-267-7513   

  Janet Romer      Labeling        321-269-4009 

  

Workshop “BOUTIQUE TISSUE BOX” with Linda Smith 

NOVEMBR 7 – ST. GABRIEL’S – 9:00 A.M. 

Supplies: 

  14” zipper to coordinate with tissue opening on the top of box 

  1 piece 3” x 11” of coordinating fabric to go with outside fabric 

  1 piece of bosal interfoam 22” x 13” (can be purchased at Kathy’s Quilt Shop) 

  1 piece of outside fabric 22” x 13” (can be a decorator weight or 100% cotton) 

  1 piece of outside fabric 22” x 13” (a silky lining fabric or 100% cotton works) 

  ¼” steam-a-seam tape 

  Straight pins 

  Sharp scissors 

  SF101 shape flex (for class, I will be provide everyone a piece of the shape flex interfacing) 

 

Prior to class you must pre-quilt your 22” x 13” pieces.  How you quilt the layers together is up to you.  After 

quilting is completed, trim your piece to 19” x 10”.     

          Linda Smith 



     

  

 NOVEMBER 

 

(November 15) Thursday – The “Great Outdoors” ladies will depart at 9:15 a.m. (in front 

of the country club area) for a day of FUN in Winter Garden.  One hour away from here, 

there are many shops in the quaint little village area and, of course, a quilt shop, too.  

The owner of Nancy’s Quilt Shop is offering us a 20% discount off the enormous fabrics, 

notions, patterns, etc. along with a nice goody bag for everyone!  The cost for this trip is 

$29.00 per person.  Please e-mail Judi Sierer @ jsierer@yahoo.com to see if there are 

still seats available. 

 DECEMBER 

 

(December 1-2) (Saturday & Sunday) - “Cracker” Christmas @ Fort Christmas from 

9:00 am to 4:00 pm.  A sign-up sheet will be available at the November Business Meeting.  

Due to the high attendance at Fort Christmas, volunteers should arrive early and plan to 

stay at least 3 hrs. or more so the booth is manned at all times. (The local ROTC boys will 

be helping with set-up on Friday, November 31st, and break down after 4:00 pm on Sunday, 

December 2nd.) 

 

(December 5) (Wednesday) – CHRISTMAS Luncheon @ St. Gabriel’s Church to begin around 

12:00 noon.  ENTERTAINMENT, FOOD & FUN.   More Info to Come.  Come Join Us. 

 

 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO ALL – FAMILY & FRIENDS 
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A group of students were asked to list what they thought were the present “Seven Wonders 

of the World”.  Though there were some disagreements, the following received the most 

votes: 

1. Egypt’s Great Pyramids 

2. Taj Mahal 

3. Grand Canyon 

4. Panama Canal 

5. Empire State Building 

6. St. Peter’s Basilica 

7. China’s Great Wall 

While gathering the votes, the teacher noted that one quiet student hadn’t turned in her 

paper yet.  So she asked the girl if she was having trouble with her list.  

The girl replied, “Yes, a little.  I couldn’t quite make up my mind because there were so 

many.” 

The teacher said, “Well, tell us what you have, and maybe we can help.” 

The girl hesitated, then read, “I think the ‘Seven Wonders of the World’ are: 

1. To See 

2. To Hear 

3. To Touch 

4. To Taste 

5. To Feel 

6. To Laugh 

7. And To Love.” 

The room was so quiet you could have heard a pin drop.  The things we overlook as 

simple, ordinary & take for granted are truly wonderous! 

A gentle reminder – that the most precious things in life cannot be built by hand or 

bought by man.   

           given to us by:  Jo Charvet 


